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Above: Margarete Seagraves poses on June 9 next to her award-winning abstract 
painting at the Palmer Lake Art Group Summer Show at the Tri-Lakes Center for 
the Arts. High school art students were also honored with college scholarships. 
Photo by Janet Sellers.

Above: Mountain View Electric Association’s (MVEA) 76th Annual Meeting of 
Members took place June 8 in Limon. Activities included bucket truck rides (shown 
above), high voltage demo, a barbecue dinner preceded by musical entertainment, 
and many information booths. For example, always remember to “Call 8-1-1 
Before You Dig!” to avoid injury. A few of the dozens of prize winners included 
local residents Dean and Robin Snow, Daniel Rivers, and Marv Young. Prizes 
included two MVEA $500 Whole Home LED Lighting systems, several large-screen 
televisions, cash prizes, and gift cards. Rick L. Gordon of District 2 and Donna 
Andersen-Van Ness of District 7 were re-elected for a new term. Board President 
Joe Martin and Chief Executive Officer Jim Herron gave their reports on the state 
of the cooperative and legislative issues that impact MVEA’s services, rates, and 
members. MVEA, incorporated in 1941, is a not-for-profit member-owned electric 
cooperative providing member-first electric service to over 43,000 members in a 
5,000-square-mile territory with over 52,000 meters and 6,000 miles of energized 
lines. For additional information about MVEA and the electric cooperative difference, 
visit www.mvea.coop. Photo courtesy of Mountain View Electric Association.

MVEA Annual Meeting 100 attend movie nights

PLAG Summer Show

Above: Before the movie screening of Moana, children enjoy the bouncy house 
sponsored by U.S. Taekwondo Center. Photo by Chrystie Hopkins.

By Chrystie Hopkins
On Friday, June 9 at the Monument 
Marketplace Clock Tower, the town 
of Monument presented the Disney 
film Moana. About 100 people, mostly 
families with young children, enjoyed 
the free movie screening. The event, 
which was sponsored by Mountain 
View Electric, Christian Brothers Au-
tomotive, Challenger Homes, and 
Goodwill, was the first of the free 
summer movie series.

Prior to the movie screening, chil-
dren romped on a giant bouncy house 

provided by the U.S. Taekwondo Cen-
ter, the entertainment sponsor. Also, 
students from the Taekwondo Center 
entertained the crowd by performing 
choreographed skills demonstrations. 

The evening was clear with very 
high winds, which made inflating and 
securing the large inflatable screen 
quite a challenge for organizers and 
delayed the start of the movie. There 
will be four more movie screenings: 
Pete’s Dragon on June 30, Finding Dory 
on July 21, The Secret Life of Pets on Aug. 
11, and Sing on Aug. 18.

Art Hop and entertainment

Above: Covered Treasures Bookstore showcased author Brendan Leonard at Art 
Hop on June 15 as interested buyers have their purchases signed. 

Right: “Cinnamon 
Tea Flutes,” guests 
of Black Forest 
Foods Café and 
Delicatessen, 
entertained diners 
and passersby. 

Photos by John 
Howe. 

Tri-Lakes Cares graduation

Above:This is the proud and powerful June 2017 graduating class of Tri-Lakes 
Care’s “Getting Ahead” program designed to help people living in generational 
or situational poverty to identify needed resources to help them improve their 
economic class and set goals to become self-sufficient or get back to self-
sufficiency. TLC Executive Director Haley Chapin said the “bridges out of poverty” 
concepts teach that moving to a new economic class means learning the hidden 
rules and identifying and utilizing a list of specific resources that are not obvious to 
the person in poverty. It costs about $1,000 per person to run the class, but it is an 
investment in each individual’s future self-sufficiency. Photo by Monument Trustee 
Jeff Bornstein.


